
CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
AUGUST 11, 2020
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL
Please note: The August Council Meeting will be held as a phone conference. To participate in the phone conference meeting call: 1-701-802-5383, access code: 2018210#. 

Roll Call

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of July 14, 2020 Council meeting.
· August accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - July
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
AUGUST 11, 2020
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the August 11, 2020 telephone conference City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were June Falcon, Angie Shurtleff, Ken Bain, Peter Hall, Dennis Anthony and Don Adcock. City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Ty Falcon were also present.
Citizens present: Mike Morrow and Sandy Wood.
 Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayor’s Report
Mayor Brown addressed the Council stating that the Haines City Council meetings need to remain as telephone conference at this time. He also commented, that he knows that there is a division of opinions concerning the meeting restrictions and the face covering requirements, but as elected officials of this small community we should set an example. The City needs to get the necessary work as a government completed. Mayor Brown stated that he was not suggesting that everyone believe the same, everyone thinks differently, but he asked everyone to come together and concentrate on taking care of City business.
Councilor Hall commented that wanted to echo the fact that there is a diversity of views and that is a good thing. It is a matter of focusing on the things that are important to the City and what our jobs are as City officials and not to focus on things outside of City business.
Agenda Item No. 2 - Consent Agenda
Mayor Brown stated that there had been an oversight with the consent agenda recently concerning a conflict of interest. Considering that Angie Shurtleff has been working for the City assisting the City Recorder and the Public Works, and has been receiving compensation, she should probably declare a conflict of interest and remove herself from voting on the payroll portion of the consent agenda. Other Councilors have declared a conflict in the past when being compensated for services to protect themselves from any kind of Government Ethics violation.  
Councilor Shurtleff declared a conflict of interest due to receiving a payroll check. 

Councilor Adcock made a motion to accept Angie Shurtleff’s payroll. Councilor Hall seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Councilor Shurtleff returned to the Council
Councilor Bain made a motion to except the remainder of the Consent Agenda. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works Reports
City Recorder
2020 Election

City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded everyone that the deadline to file for office in the 2020 election is August 25, 2020. She encouraged everyone that wants to file a candidacy for office should complete the process as soon as possible. The positions available are Mayor, which is a two-year term, and three Council positions which are four-year terms.

Government Ethics
The Oregon Government Ethics pamphlet that was included in the Council packets is for reference. There are normally periodic classes in the area but due to the Covid-19 restrictions there were not any scheduled recently. Valerie suggested that possibly after the election if there are trainings available it would be beneficial for the Council to attend. The pamphlet gives basic guideline concerning conflicts of interest. 
Mayor Brown commented that everyone needs to be aware of the rules and help each other and keep everyone out of trouble. 

Councilor Hall commented that the part that he felt was really important and thought that everyone should focus on is the section concerning who can vote, and when they can vote, as far as a quorum if someone has to remove themselves from the Council due to a conflict of interest.    

Public Works
Public Works Ty Falcon stated that he had been repairing water leaks around town. 
Mayor Brown commented that Bill Justus was hired to assist Ty in some of the repairs. Ty has been doing a good job and trying to get things accomplished. 
Agenda Item No. 4 – New Business

Landfill
Councilor Shurtleff questioned if it would possible to open the landfill. She stated that many people have inquired about when the landfill was going to open back up. She stated that she has had people offer to work at the landfill until Sheila is ready to go back to work. 

Mayor Brown stated that he would not make an employee work in a situation that they did not feel comfortable with and Sheila had expressed that she did not feel comfortable working at the landfill during the Covid-19 outbreak in the area. 

A lengthy discussion followed.

The City had received a letter from Haines resident Gary Johnson that stated that he was willing to work at the landfill until Sheila was ready to resume working. Gary is requesting to be compensated for his time. 
Councilor Hall suggested that the City set safety protocol and guidelines for the landfill in order to reopen. 
City Recorder Valerie Russell will contact Sheila to discuss the situation and contact the CIS Insurance to see about the liability issue and outline a safety protocol for the landfill.

Councilor Anthony made a motion to allow Gary Johnson to work at the landfill for the same pay as Sheila until Sheila is ready to resume her job, if the CIS Insurance company states that opening the landfill is not a liability issue, and a safety protocol is outlined. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Mayor Brown stated that there needs to be a volunteer from the Council to assist Sheila with enforcing the safety precautions.

Councilor Adcock stated that he would volunteer to help Sheila at the landfill and the rest of the Council should also volunteer. Councilor Shurtleff also volunteered to help Sheila at the landfill. 

Agenda Item No. 5 – Unfinished Business

John Street Project
Councilor Anthony asked the status of the John Street repaving project. 

Mayor Brown explained that he had talked to the County Road Master and the County is planning to complete the project this fall if possible. The project needs to be completed when they have an asphalt plant in the area to limit expenses.
Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm. 
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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